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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR: 
 

Articles for the May magazine 
should be with  

Kath Dunstan by, at the latest,  
Sunday  16th April 

 New contributors are welcome. 

To cover our costs we 

have to charge for this 

magazine. This is now 

80p per issue or £3 for  

Every 4 months paid in 

advance in January. 

There may be changes 

ahead, so we have    

removed the annual 

subscription.. 

 3  Reflection  ..... …... ...... ..... …… ….. ….Rev’d  Canon Peter Begley 

 5 A new machine! ….. ….. ….. ….. …..  .. Rev’d  Canon Peter Begley 

 6 Who is my Family? ….. ….. ….. ….. ….. …..  ….. Brenda Sheppard 

 8 Vicar’s Appeal about the forthcoming A.P.C.M. 

 9 Prayer Ministry on Sundays  ….. ….. ….. ….. ….. Christine Lucas 

 Easter Lilies in memory of lost loved ones …. …. Kathy Pegg 

10  The Demise of the Printing Industry (Section 8) …..  Harry Payne 

11  Recent Big Band and Remedy Concert results 

12 Services at St. Leonard’s during  April 

14  Steeple Church News ….. ….. ….. ….. …..  …. …. Peter Marshall 

15  Christian Aid Week planning 
16  Chatterbox Information and request …. …. …. …Brenda Sheppard  

 St Leonard’s Together Apart Facebook Group 

17  Southminster Memorial Hall programme.    
 Dengie Hundred Ladies’ Group information   

18 Farewell Bishop John ….. ….. ….. ….. ….. ….. ….. … Kath Dunstan 

19 Pillingers’ Latest News  

20 Rotas (Paul Lucas)  and Henry Club Update from Brenda Sheppard.
  

21 Coronavirus details - even though restrictions have been lifted   
 Notice about how to contribute offerings to our two churches         

22 More Service details  Prayer for Southminster 

23  Who’s Who at St Leonard’s Church  

24  Who are we? 
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Vicar’s Reflection  

 
 When I used to travel around the M25 to various parts 
of the country it gave me opportunity to listen to one of our 
many amazing Christian-speakers teaching CDs., or to the 
radio.  There were some wonderful programmes to tune in to 
and learn new insights – it is just amazing what you can learn 
on ‘Woman’s Hour’!!   I think there are a lot of men who 
listen to that on a regular basis.  One of my favourite radio 
programmes was ‘Desert Island Discs’ and Kirsty Young’s 
guests ranged from scientists to soloists, authors to actors.  
All had fascinating stories of humour and sadness, of fame, 
fortune, love and sometimes pain. 
 
 At a recent local gathering our guest speaker asked 
those gathered to think of three things that they would like 
to have on a desert island; the brief seemed too broad and 
raised many questions; how big is the island?  Is the island 
fertile?  Is it a warm island or cold?  Is there vegetation, fresh 
water, trees – the list could go on and on.  However, we were 
asked to think of three ‘items’ that we would want to have 
there.  Answers were not too varied- something to cook 
with, something to obtain clean water and something 
practical, a machete seemed to be the most popular.  There 
were some obscure answers too, and  a yard of Jaffa cakes, 
cable ties and lipstick were some choices that raised a smile.  
But how difficult it is to choose just three things, for we do 
not know how long we might be stranded or if we would 
want to remain stranded. Some people would see a desert 
island as bliss, others may find it tortuous. What would your 
three items be? 
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 If we were to find ourselves in the situation where 
everything is stripped away, what becomes important?  What 
would keep and sustain us through the days until we are 
rescued?   I don’t think that a yard of Jaffa cakes would last 
very long!  Nor would they really bring any comfort, 
excepting for a short time.  It is the things that will sustain 
us, feed us and keep us fit and well in mind, body and spirit 
that are worthwhile.  Possessions and success seem to pale 
when we consider our desert island. 
 

 Lent has been a time of stripping away the baggage 

and wants of our lives to concentrate the mind on those 

things that are important to us, to focus on the word of 

God, to say sorry for the times we have treasured worldly 

things and the times we have lost our way.  We spend time 

during Lent in repentance for those times and we seek after 

God to plead with him for forgiveness and acceptance once 

again.  God in His mercy and grace accepts us 

unconditionally as we truly turn to Him, He forgives us, 

covers us and protects us.  We lay bare before His cross all 

our past anxieties, pain and discomfort and Jesus opens his 

arms and takes it all from us.  We have been rescued!!  We 

are no longer isolated, we are no longer alone; Christ has 

rescued us and has given to us new life – a liberated life to 

live with Him in joy, forever.  Amazing grace…… I once was 

lost but now am found….. We Have Been Rescued!! 

    Blessings, 

               Peter 
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A new machine! 
 

 You may have noticed that a new machine has appeared 

in the church next to the sound desk.  This is an electronic 

pay-station where people are able to make donations to the 

church using a contactless payment card.  Many of us got 

used to using these machines through the Covid period, as 

nearly all shops now only take card payment via this method.  

If you would like some help in the first instance please speak 

to one of the wardens or myself or Rev’d Jacqui – it is fairly 

easy to use and quite simple and self-explanatory.  Fiona 

managed to use it ok last Sunday gone, 22nd Jan.  It works 

with a tap when directed. 
 

 If you have a contactless card and would like to make 

donation to the church, please make use of this facility and 

encourage others to do the same, especially if you are 

bringing visitors who may not have already set up a regular 

payment scheme.  These donations are much appreciated, and 

will really assist the church of St. Leonard to pay the new 

higher fuel bills, along with the ongoing costs of keeping the 

church open for everyone. 
 

 May God bless every single donation that is given 

using this method. Amen. 

                       Peter 

We have a change of times for Sunday services. (See page 12) 

This change has been arranged in order to enable leaders to  

officiate at Steeple (9.15) and return to Southminster in good 

time for the next service at 11am. Please share this information 

with people who would normally be present at 10.45. 
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Who is my Family? 
 
     When we think of family we firstly think of our 
earthly family, the family we have known all our lives. As 
we grow older, we lose precious members of our family 
and some people end up totally alone. Unfortunately, at 
times, we become estranged from family members 
through disagreements or losing touch through 
relocation. 
 
     As Christians, when we commit our lives to the 
Lord Jesus and choose to follow Him, we are adopted in 
to God’s family and so become brothers and sisters in 
Christ. We gain a whole new family. 
 
     We know, that within any family, the closer we get 
to each other and get to know each other’s opinions or 
outlooks on life, conflict can happen. 
Looking at the disciples, we read in 
Acts 15v36 of the sharp disagreement 
between Paul and Barnabas resulting 
in them parting company for a time. 
Even faithful disciples of Jesus have 
their struggles. But we know that Paul and Barnabas 
eventually worked through their differences just as we 
need to at times as we are ultimately called to love one 
another just as Jesus loves us. 
 
    In Mark 3: 31-35.  Jesus was accused by his family 
and the teachers of the law; they were saying He was 
out of his mind because of his teachings and healings. 

This Photo by Unknown 
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 They accused him of being in league with the 
devil. We read that His family were looking for Him and 
when they came to the house where He was, they sent 
someone in to call Him and tell Him his mother and 
brothers were looking for Him. Jesus’ reply was “Who 
are my mother and my brothers?” Jesus went on to 
say that belonging to God’s spiritual family, evidenced 
by obedience to Him, rates higher than membership of 
our human families. This must have sounded harsh for 
His earthly family to hear. But later on in the bible we 
do see a real love and concern for his mother Mary 
when, on the cross, He saw his mother near and he 
asked the disciple John to take care of her. He loved 
her and made sure she was well looked after. 
 

    As we come into a time of Easter and the 
celebration of Jesus’ resurrection on Easter Sunday, 
let’s be aware of people who may not have anyone to 
celebrate with, people who may feel more alone at 
these times. Psalm 68:6 tells us that 
God sets the lonely in families. So may 
we be aware of those who need 
companionship at this time of Easter 
and may we all know the all-surpassing 
love of Jesus in our lives now and always.  
                 

      Brenda Sheppard 

 

Our Church family extends to many overseas areas. Bishop 

Guli has announced that this year's Bishop’s Lent Appeal 

will support the St Andrew’s College of Theology and     

Development in Kabara, Kenya. Details are on the Diocesan 

website and at the back of church. 
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Appeal as we approach the A.P.C.M. 
 

 As we look forward to this year, and all that is required 

of us to fulfil the calling of God, I am aware that there are 

some ministries that need to be taken up for us to function 

properly as a church. These gifts of ministry are what God is 

calling us to “do” for Him in this place of prayer and 

worship.  We have all been given talents with which to serve 

God and our community and therefore we look to God to 

raise up those gifts to assist us through this year. 
 

 We may also pray about our giving each week, and if 

we have made a promise to God financially, set up regular 

giving through Standing Order or through the envelopes 

scheme.  We as a church are, like us all, facing some higher 

bills through this year that we would like to meet, so prayer 

for God’s provision for His church would be greatly 

appreciated. 
 

 The Annual Parochial Church Meeting is on Sunday 

23rd April, which will come soon enough, and I am asking 

that the church be in prayer for the positions that we will 

need to fill at that meeting.  We need a treasurer/bookkeeper 

who will help us each month to steward and use God’s 

money wisely and appropriately.  We need Church Warden(s) 

who will assist me as Vicar in keeping the church 

functioning; helping to organise others to assist at each of our 

services and maintaining  correctly order within the church.  

Assistants who are able to help at Little Lions.  We need 

more PCC members who represent the people of God here 

and seek out, to be able to give voice to, the opinions of the 

parish and also contribute to the future growth of spiritual 

maturity in this place.  
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 We also need willing people who are called to be sides 

people, intercessors and readers of the lessons.  Perhaps there 

may be some people who feel called to serve but unsure of 

what to be doing; in which case speak to me or to Rev’d 

Jacqui and we will discern together where God would have us 

be, as we grow as the body of Christ.  This is an exciting time 

of growth for the church and we look forward to serving the 

living God together. 
 

 There are so many more gifts that we may offer that 

cannot be listed here, but please do pray about who you will 

nominate for election to the various roles at the APCM and, 

please, ask God if it could be you!   We serve Him together, 

not alone.  

Blessings… Peter  

Prayer Ministry on Sundays after the 11 am service  
 

Please come to the area outside the Chapel if you have a 

particular need for prayer, (for yourself or someone close 

to you) where there should be two people available to 

pray with you.  

Easter Lilies 
 

If you would like to sponsor an Easter Lily in memory of a 

loved one, please sign the form at the back of the church and 

give any money to Pete Adams or to me, The names of your 

loved ones will be entered onto the Easter Memorial Roll.  

       Kathy Pegg 
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The Demise of the Printing Industry 
 

Harry Payne 
 

Section 8. Continued from last month….. 

 Before moving on to what finally did for Letterpress 

printing. Here are some sayings you may have heard of. They 

come out of the Printing Industry.   

 You will possibly have heard of…..’oh he came a 

cropper’ In the mid 1800’s an engineer invented a hand fed 

Platen Printing Press called the Cropper. It was very popular 

and became a print shop standard. Even machines of a similar 

type were grouped as ‘Croppers’ rather like vacuum cleaners 

were always called Hoovers. Moving machinery always 

presents dangers for the careless. Hand fed printing machine 

more so. Crushed fingers, even parts of fingers missing 

amongst machine minders pointed to someone who had had 

such an accident. They had ‘become a cropper’. The saying 

was then applied to people who were perhaps careless or 

accident prone. 

 I explained earlier about Printers Pie. This is when a 

form of type either falls apart, or over. When I think back I 

feel it is amazing there were not many more disastrous 

Printers Pies. The individual pieces of type would be left for 

an apprentice to put back into the correct places in the type 

tray. This leads onto another: ‘Mind your P’s and Q’s’. 

Bearing in mind all type is reversed the two letters  p and q in 

lower case are easily confused. In the type tray too the 

respective slots for the letters are close to each other. It is a 

thankless task tidying up a Printers Pie. The apprentice would 

be told, a kind of warning really. “Mind your p’s and q’s.” 
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Thank you for enjoying music with us. 

The Sid Bolan Big Band concert on Saturday 25th February raised 

£562.20 for Knightswood Day Care Centre, who really needed our help. 

This was after paying the Band and covering our church heating costs. 

We are very grateful to the Band and hope they will come again. 

The Remedy Acoustic Band on Saturday 11th March raised just under 

£500 for the earthquake victims. We appreciated their free performance 

and wish them well in future. We hope to receive their music again. 

 ‘Out of sorts’ is another. Individual letters in a 

complete font set are called sorts. There are limited numbers 

of each letter in a font set too. More of the vowels than 

consonants, as they appear more frequently. Then some 

consonants appear in text more than others so there would be 

more of them. The fact that some printing jobs were likely to 

be repeated, meant the setting was saved for next printing. 

This led to some letters, on occasions, being in use, often 

vowels would run out. The compositor who would have put a 

lot of work into setting would then become quite grumpy at 

being unable to finish setting the job. If you enquired ‘what 

is up with him’ you were told oh he is out of sorts! I believe 

there is another version a medical term for someone being 

unwell because they are ‘out of salts’? 

 In an earlier section I mentioned the skill required in 

the process of evenly spreading the ink on the blocks by use 

of the Pelt Balls. An expert would be called a Dab Hand! 

From the action of spreading the ink. Thus if someone was 

proficient at almost any skilled activity they became ‘A Dab 

Hand’. 
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Sunday 2nd April        Palm Sunday  

08.00 Holy Communion  BCP   
  Leader/President/Preacher        Rev’d Peter/Rev’d Jacqui 
  Psalm 118: 1 – 2, 19 – end         Celebrant 
  Matthew 21: 1 – 11          Celebrant 
  Sidesperson           Gordon Baker 
 

11.00 Family Service:     Liturgy of  the Palms 
  Leader/President/Preacher  Rev’d Jacqui    
  Readings as above   Pauline Siggers 
  Intercessions   Kath Dunstan 
  Prayer Ministry   Brenda Sheppard & Christine Lucas     
  Audio-visuals   Sylvia Adams 
  Sidesperson            Gwyneth Iffland 
 Refreshments           Sally Culff & Maureen Smith 

Thursday 6th April: Maundy Thursday   (Details page 22) 
18.00  AGAPE MEAL  followed by a short act of worship. 
 

Friday 7th April:  Good Friday   
10.15  Walk of witness starts at Christ Church followed by     
   service starting at 10.45 

Sunday 9th April     Easter Day 
 08.00 Holy Communion  BCP  
  Leader/President/Preacher   Rev’d Ken Dunstan 
  Acts 10:34-43;  John 20:1-18   Celebrant 
  Sidesperson      Paul Lucas 
 

11.00 Family Celebration with Holy Communion 
  Leaders  Rev’d Jacqui, Jenny Pratt, Karen Flack 
  Readings (as above) & Prayers  Rev’d Jacqui, Jenny & Karen 
  Audio-visuals  Christine Morgan 
  Prayer Ministry  Sylvia Adams & Frances Hatfield 
  Sidesperson  Leon Flack 
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Sunday 16th April   2nd Sunday of Easter 
08.00   Holy Communion  BCP  
     President/Preacher           Rev’d Jacqui/Jenny Pratt   
     Exodus 14:10-end; Acts 2:14a,22-32        Celebrant 
     John 20: 19 - end                   Celebrant 
     Sidesperson                     Leon Flack 
 

11.00  Family Service  
    Leader/preacher         Norman Pratt/Jenny Pratt  
    Readings as above     Linda Payne 
    Intercessions     Brenda Sheppard 
    Audio-visuals     Christine Lucas 
    Prayer Ministry              Fiona Begley & Yvonne Thorburn 
    Sidesperson       Nigel Winger 
    Refreshments     Eira Hagger & Frances Hatfield 

 

Sunday 23rd April                 3rd Sunday of Easter    
08.00 Holy Communion BCP         
    Leader/Preacher                   Rev’d Peter/Norman Pratt 
          Zephaniah 3:14-end;  Acts2:14a, 36-41 Celebrant 
    Luke 24:13 - 35       Celebrant  
    Sidesperson           Pete Adams 
 

 11.00 Morning Worship  

   Leader/Preacher        Rev’d Peter/ Brenda Sheppard 
   Readings as above  Kath Dunstan 
   Intercessions   Fiona Begley 
   Prayer Ministry       Keith Hatfield & Fiona Begley 
   Audio-Visuals   Christine Morgan 
   Sidesperson   Paul Lucas 
    Refreshments   t.b.a. 
 

The APCM will follow, in the chapel, after this service. 
 

Sunday 30th April (see page 22 for details) 

10.15  Walk of witness starts at Christ Church followed by     
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Steeple Church has services every  
Sunday morning at 9.15am unless   
otherwise advertised on the church  
door.  We have Morning Prayer on  
the first Sunday each month,  a  
children’s service on the third Sunday 
 and Holy Communion on second  
and fourth.   

An on-line service for those preferring to worship from 
home is available each week on  

  www.stleonardsouthminster.org.uk 
 

Lent seemed to be particularly drab this year with dismal 
weather delaying the daffodil displays that are usually so 
spectacular in March. Let’s hope for warmer weather and 
plenty of sunshine at Easter! 
 
Steeple PCC is already thinking ahead to our fund-raising 
activities this summer. In 2021, we worked with the 
churches at Creeksea and Althorne to start a new venture 
at Elmwood Equestrian in Burnham-on-Crouch. It 
combined an historic vehicle display with a horse show, 
so it was called “Wheels & Hooves”. In 2022, dogs 
replaced horses so the name changed to “Wheels & 
Paws” but for 29

th
 July 2023 it will combine the best of 

both to become “Wheels, Hooves & Paws”.  
 
The three PCCs are grateful to The Eccentrics for 
organising the vehicle displays, Pat Charlton for 
managing the Horse and Dog shows and Anne Hull for 

Steeple Church News 
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allowing use of her field. Steeple and Creeksea churches 
provide the refreshments marquee and our Althorne 
colleagues are organising an expanding number of stalls 
and other attractions.             So this really is an 
excellent example of churches working together. 
 

Happy Easter 

Key Contacts:  Rhona Leech, Churchwarden and PCC  
   Secretary, 01621 334 429 
 Teresa Julien, Churchwarden, 07759 340 101 
Peter Marshall, PCC Treasurer, Roll Officer and Verger 

07711 472 132   

14th - 20th May 2023 

Help dreams come true. 

Since we do not carry out door-to-door collections any more, 

the best way for local people to give money towards Christian 

Aid’s work is to use the envelopes which will be available in 

various places. There will certainly be many at the back of 

church and there should be lots in our regular friendly shops, in 

the Memorial Hall and the school. Obviously people can donate 

on line via caweek.org . Details of what is going on through 

this charity will be on notice-boards inside and outside church. 
 

If you would like to hold a fund-raising event of any kind 

please make your suggestions to the Vicar or other church staff 

so that some assistance might be available. Such events can be 

in public places or in private homes. The most important thing 

is to pray and seek God’s guidance first. 
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The St. Leonard’s Together Apart Facebook Group 

 I prayerfully decided to start the "Together Apart" 

facebook group at the beginning of the first lockdown and 

posted on the page at least 6 days of each week.  3 years on 

lockdowns now seem to be long behind us and the interaction 

with the group is now minimal so after a lot of thought and 

prayer it was decided that I would no longer post on this group 

daily. 

 The group will remain open and I will occasionally post 

things that I think may be of interest.  Please feel free to post 

on there too. 

 Thanks to all those who have interacted over the past 

three years. 

       Karen Flack 

CHATTERBOX:   as described opposite….We are an open 

door to people who like to come along. We also have jigsaws 

on the go and a Craft table from which we have exhibited 

some of the amazing items made in the Flower Show. We are 

hoping in the future to have a computer to use to help people 

enhance their computer skills. We are a friendly group and 

would love more people to come and enjoy a warm space and 

good company. A recent “chair exercise” session proved very 

popular and it may return again soon. Watch out for details. 
 

On a practical level, if anyone has any Jigsaws they would 

like to donate or lend to the group we would be very grateful 

as we get through quite a few in a year!! 
 

Any enquiries to:    Norman on 01621 772510 

                         or:     Brenda on  01621 774573 
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SOUTHMINSTER MEMORIAL HALL 
Depending on how the Omicron Virus Regulations are, 
we hope that the following gatherings will take place. 

 

LUNCH CLUB meets on Mondays.   
If you would like any information please phone  

Dave Christie 07775 758118. 
 

CHATTERBOX 
meets on Thursday mornings 10 am-12 noon.   Everybody is 

welcome – come along for a chat, activities if you would like to 
join them and a cuppa and a biscuit for £1.00.  No entry charge. 

 

There are other groups too.  If you have any spare time and 
would like to volunteer to help us in running this valuable  

community organisation, please just attend and think about it. 
It’s a way to enjoy village life and make new friends! 

 

BEREAVEMENT GROUP 
This will now meet every week on Tuesdays from 10 am - noon 

at Christ Church, North Street. 

DENGIE HUNDRED LADIES GROUP 

 will meet in the hall on  April 25th 

North Essex Badger Group 

Competition – Flower Arrangement in a Novelty Container 

For further details contact Paula Neall    01621 773243 

Keep praying for everyone who has recently lost a loved 

one, and for others who are in need of healing and 

general care. Pray for all medical personnel, local and 

wider afield, and all the regular carers. 
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Farewell Bishop John 
 

As we have been aware for many months our Bishop of 
Bradwell is now Bishop of Liverpool. We were able to 
attend the farewell service for him at Chelmsford cathedral 
on 26th February. Many clergy and other official people 
spoke about his leadership and support during his time here. 
Our Canon Peter was one of those, and it was great to hear 
his important contribution on this occasion.  He mentioned 
particularly John’s approach: to listen, love and lead. 
 

Ken and I have put together our version of what Bishop 
John said in his address. This indicates how valuable he has 
been here and how we can continue his Christian ministry.  
 

Bishop John said: 
 

Remember the story of the boy whose toys were in the 
garden shed. He wanted the toys so his mother told him to 
go and collect them. He said “But I’m afraid of the dark.” 
Eventually his mother persuaded him to overcome his fear 
and collect his toys. “Be brave. God is with you.”  
 

We have three main questions to God in our lives which 
echo those of Moses on Mount Sinai, meeting God :  
(Exodus 33) 
 

Show me Your Way.  God answers “ I will go with you.”    
We are in a time of uncertainty, so can we find the way God 
has for us? We have to trust Him, knowing that he knows 
the way and is the Way. 
 

Show me your glory. I need evidence please. There is no 
answer, other than  “You have my name. I am what I am.” 
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Pillingers Latest news 

Steve writes:  
 Johanna is feeling the first signs of improvement again. 

 The Dinka team is preparing for the second draft of their Bible, 

which they hope to have ready by mid-April. 

 This gives me space and time to focus on the Repository. Jesse 

has offered to help preparing the new pictures, and I am training him 

to assist. 

 Please pray for Johanna’s complete recovery, though she may 

have to stay off all screens for many more weeks (or months?) to 

come. They trigger the symptoms—as do car-travel, and talking. So, 

she’ll mostly remain off-line and keep phone calls to a minimum. 

 For energy for myself, as I continue to juggle priorities. 

 That Jesse will quickly pick up on how to enter new pictures 

(each with LOADS of info!!). He is very sharp, though! 
 For the Dinka team in Sudan, their travels and times in remote 

villages. 
   The full newsletter is displayed on the  

   notice board at the back of church. 

You can’t define God; He is beyond that. We need to see 
God’s glory in quietness and peace. 
 

You cannot see my face (only my back). “When I have 
gone past you, you will see me. You’ll see me when you 
look back. You will realise that God was/is there.” 
 

The Church is God’s. We have to trust Him. Don’t expect 
spectacular experiences. We’re on a journey - until we 
reach the end. Don’t ask God to understand you better. 
He knows  you perfectly already. 
 

                                    Kath (and Ken) Dunstan. 
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POSSIBLE ROTA DETAILS:   YOUR AVAILABILITY FOR 2 MONTHS 

We can worship regularly in church again, but with  appropriate 

safety limitations, so we need to be well-prepared. Please let Paul 

Lucas know if you are willing to be part of his volunteer team but 

cannot be available on any of the following dates.   

June 2023  4 11 18 25 

July 2023  2  9 16 23 30 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO FULFIL YOUR 

DUTY YOU SHOULD CHANGE WITH SOMEONE AND INFORM THE 

WARDENS OF THE ARRANGEMENT. 

Henry Cleaning Team 
 

      A big thank you to all who attended Henry 

Club in 2022. Henry Club of course is named 

after one of our trusty vacuum cleaners!! We 

have met once a fortnight for the last year and 

will continue to do so in 2023. We have been thrilled to have two 

new volunteers come on board which really lightens the load.  

      Most Henry days we are fortunate to have the organ being 

played by Graham whilst we work, to which some of us sing 

along, and this really enhances our time and we really appreciate 

it.  We will continue to meet on Friday mornings fortnightly from 

9.15 – 11am and do as much as we feel able. Please contact me if 

you would like to help at any time.   

Brenda Sheppard                                                   
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A notice about our offerings to God. 
 

Many of us use the facility of the offering plate to give our gifts to God.   

Whether we are attending in person, or not, it is always a good time to 

think about a standing order to the church so that we are still bringing 

our gift.  Many of us are doing this already – Thank you, but those who 

may be wondering how they can continue their giving through Standing 

Order the details of the church bank are here: 
 

Barclays Bank     

Sort code: 20.54.30    

A/c No. 80825107        

A/c Name:  Southminster Parochial Church Council. 
 

For Steeple use: Sort code:  20.54.30   

A/c No.  60842494                     

A/c Name:  Steeple Parochial Church Council. 

 CORONAVIRUS 2022 
We are pleased that most restrictions have been lifted but we do 
need to be sensible and continue cautiously during 2023. Any 
changes will be available on posters & on-line. 
 

 To keep aware of what is happening, and to participate on 
line with services, log into the website   https://
www.stleonardsouthminster.org.uk/        and   https://
www.facebook.com/groups/ stleonardstogetherapart/ 

 Also, we have a WhatsApp group entitled “Together Apart 
Our Church”. Lots of people are involved in that.  

 These links have been greatly appreciated by regular 
Church family members and also by people who have not, to date, 
attended our church services.  In difficult times, like this, we need 
to ‘allow’ God to point us in possible new directions and then to 

respond. God has a plan …. with hope for future. 

 If you would like specific prayer, please contact the vicar. 
preferably by email but otherwise on 01621 772300 

Brenda Sheppard                                                    
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 PRAY  FOR SOUTHMINSTER:  
     w/b             2 April   North - East 

            w/b             9 April   Central - North-West 
    w/b           16 April   Central - East          
    w/b           23 April   Central - South  
     w/b            30 April    South - West 

Thursday 6th April    MAUNDY THURSDAY 

18.00  AGAPE MEAL  (A simple meal of pulled lamb, 

salad & tortilla wraps followed by a simple fruit & nut dessert 

washed down with juice or red wine) Please sign up on sheet at 

back of church (specifying any dietary requirements / allergies. 

Donation towards the cost of the meal is optional. 

The meal will be followed by a short act of worship which will 

conclude with the stripping of the chapel to mark the beginning 

of the Easter Vigil.  More information will be available from  

     Rev’d  Jacqui or Jenny Pratt. 
 

Sunday 30th April     4th  Sunday of Easter 

08.00 Holy Communion  BCP   
  Leader/President/Preacher     Rev’d Peter/Rev’d Jacqui 
  Genesis 7; Acts 2:42-end      Celebrant 
  John 10 : 1 - 10      Celebrant 
  Sidesperson        Leon Flack 
 

11.00 United Morning Worship  
  Leader/President/Preacher  Jenny Pratt/Norman Pratt
  Readings as above   Susan Gendreau 
  Intercessions   Rupert Killick 
  Prayer Ministry        Sarah Prendergast & Keith Hatfield  
  Audio-visuals   Christine Morgan 
  Sidesperson            Brenda Sheppard 
 Refreshments Christine Lucas & Sandra Billinghurst 
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WHO ARE WE? 

Mission Statement  

 “To be a people offering praise and worship to God and   
serving him by being the Good News by our words and actions”  
 

 Web Site  www.stleonardsouthminster.org.uk 
 

 Contact: vicar@stleonardsouthminster.org.uk 
 

If you wish to contact the Church regarding a Safeguarding issue 

 please contact us by telephone on 07745 688845   
 or via safeguarding@stleonardsouthminster.org.uk  

See pages 12-13 for details during this season. 
 

Weekly notices, covering any changes, will be available to read 

on the outside church notice-board. 

SUNDAY SERVICES 
 

  8:00 am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer 1662) 

         11.00 am Holy Communion or Morning Worship  

Steeple Services similarly continue at 9.15am  
 

Children and Young people are always welcomed  

especially for the Family Celebration Services. 
 

WEEKDAY SERVICES: 

Monday. Wednesday & Friday at 8 am Morning Prayer 

Tuesday at 8.30 am Just Prayers 
 

‘LITTLE LIONS’ usually meet on Wednesday mornings 

 In the Memorial Hall but this is during term-time only.  

   It is for babies/toddlers & their carers.  

 

BIBLE STUDY GROUPS   usually meet in the 

church on Mondays (10am) and Thursdays (8pm) 

      The new course details will be on the notice 
board and at the back of church. 

                          

Everyone is   

welcome to join. 

Details on board. 


